Sue Morrow Elementary School School Organizational Team Minutes February 1, 2019 7:30 am

The following members were present: Casey Janosik, Melissa Galbraith, Melisse Ports, Nathan Conrad, Laurie Nanni, and Michelle Adams

Ms. Adams informed the Committee that we will not be a Title I school for the 2019-20 school year. The free and reduced lunch requirement was raised from 40% to 60%. We don't meet that requirement, so we will be losing \$71,000.00 in Title I money for next year. We will not be getting any Ready By Grade 3 money either.

The Strategic Budget came out and will be losing two teachers to surplus unless someone is planning on retiring or getting a job at another school. We will be losing Mrs. Grothman because the third resource room position is dissolved at the end of the school year. Ms. Adams went over the projected class sizes and the number of teachers per grade level. A survey was put out to determine whether the staff wanted to keep Mrs. Johnson, the learning strategist. The staff overwhelmingly voted to keep her position.

The City of Henderson grant was submitted. It is a match grant, so preference is given to schools that can contribute money. The Committee will be informed as to whether we will receive any monies for the upcoming school year.

Melisse Ports and Angel Giaraffa will be traveling to Carson City to lobby and march to encourage the Legislature to fully fund the schools. They will also be attending the PTA Convention.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 a.m.

The next meeting will be held on March 1, 2019 at 7:30 am.